Headed Item (4) Castletymon Library
The existing lease on Castletymon Library has come to an end and the building is in increasingly poor condition. Ongoing leaks have deteriorated the building fabric which has made the building unsuitable for occupation. These works were the subject of a mediation agreement between the Council and the building owner. Failure to carry out the works has left us with no option but to leave the existing building.
Design plans are well underway for the new library in Castletymon and tenders for the new build are set to issue in March 2018 with construction underway by mid-year. 
The building of a temporary structure of approximately 60 sq. metres including base slabs, utilities and drainage services has been estimated at €100,000 (this does not include subsequent removal of the structure and reinstatement of the site to existing condition).
I understand Councillors’ concerns that the mobile library proposed to call to St. Aengus’s Community Centre on Thursday between 2.00pm – 4.00pm is no full substitute for a branch library. However it is a temporary measure while the new building is being developed. We will examine existing school/community buildings nearby to evaluate the possibility of a temporary library service in one of these institutions. This will take a bit of time to investigate and gain agreement with existing owners, but if we can get agreement it would be a substitute alternative to the mobile library. 
In the meantime Library items can be returned to Castletymon Library until 14th December and the mobile library will be in the area at the following times:
Avonbeg Road, Bolbrook, Tuesdays from 4.00pm-5.00pm
Keadeen Avenue, Greenhills from 6pm-6.25pm 
Kilnamanagh, outside school, Wednesdays from 6.30-7.00pm
Castletymon, outside St. Aengus’ Community Centre, Thursdays from 2.00pm-4.00pm.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Customers can also use any of our branch libraries with their card and items requested can be collected from a designated branch library or to the mobile library. Customers can also avail of our digital and online services to download eBooks or eAudio materials from home as well as request items online. Please check our website at http://www.southdublinlibraries.ie/ 


